
SECTION F   KCC RESPONSE TO CONSULTATION 
 

Background Documents - the deposited documents; views and representations received 
as referred to in the reports and included in the development proposals dossier for each 
case; and other documents as might be additionally indicated. 

KCC Response to Consultations  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Reports to Planning Applications Committee on 17 March 2021. 
 
These reports set out KCC’s responses to consultations.  
 
Recommendation: To note the reports 

 
 Unrestricted 

 
1.   Introduction and Supporting Documents.  

 
The County Council has commented on the following planning matters. A copy of the 
response is set out in the papers. These planning matters are for the relevant 
District/Borough or City Council to determine.  
 
F1  Outline planning application, with all matters reserved except for access, 

for a mixed-use urban extension comprising: up to 1,650 residential units (use 

class C3); residential care home (use class C2); two form entry primary school 

(use class F1); land for the expansion of the existing Birchington medical 

centre; mixed use centre (use class E, F1 and F2); and associated 

infrastructure including provision of a new strategic link road between Minnis 

Road and Manston Road, alterations to existing junctions and new access 

arrangements from Minnis Road, Park Lane, Canterbury Road and Manston 

Road/Acol Hill, a new recreational and leisure shared-use link between Minnis 

Road and Park Lane, green infrastructure including public open space and 

associated facilities, landscaping, formal and informal play areas, utilities 

(including drainage) and associated ancillary works and structures. 

 
County Council’s response as Highway Authority to Thanet District Council on the 
above 
 
 
 

Background documents: As set out in the report.  


